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Village Hours
Hall: 9am – 4pm
DPW: 7 am –3:30pm
Monday through Friday unless
otherwise posted.

Village Council Meetings
Third Monday of every month at 7pm
at the village hall.

Holiday Closings
None

Water and Sewer Rates
As of April 1, 2019
$15.34 per 1,000 gal. Water
$23.01 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee
$8.02 per 1,000 gal. Sewer
$12.03 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

Trash/Brush Collection
Every Wednesday unless a holiday
falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then
pickup will be on Thursday that week.
Rate: $16.39 per month. Large items
please call Emterra
at 1-877-609-6753

Utility Bill Due Dates
Utility Bills issued February 1, 2020,
are due February 20, 2020. Late
charges will be applied to any bill not
paid by the due date.

Internet Bill Pay
Go to the village website and on the
left hand side of the Home Page click
on “Pay Utility Bill Online”.

Direct Payment of Utility Bills
If you are interested in Direct Payment
of your Village Utility Bill, please
contact the village hall for details.

MISS DIG
If you are doing any work in
your yard and need utilities
located please call 1-800-482-
7171 or 811

Police Parking Reminder
No parking on village streets
between 2am and 6am.
Violators will be ticketed.

Snow Removal
To make the job of snow
removal, go as smoothly as
possible, please do not put your
trash in the street and if
possible, please wait to set your
trash out until after the plows
have passed.  If you have a
portable basketball hoop out by
the street, please move it back
so the plows do not hit them.

Branches
If you have branches brought
down by ice and snow, you can
take them to the DPW garage at
70 N. Main St. Please do not set
them out in the street, it creates
a hazard for everyone.

Pigeon Event Center Rentals
Please call the Village Hall at
989-453-2733

2020 Pigeon Summerfest
July 16-19, 2020. Details to
come.

Daylight Savings Time Begins
Sunday, March 8, 2020
remember to “Spring” ahead 1
hour.

Dear Residents,
With January behind us, I hope
you are having a good winter so
far.

We were very fortunate with
the weather last fall, to
complete phase 1 of our East
Michigan Avenue/South Frank
project. This spring when the
weather breaks, we will begin
Phase 2 that will run from the
corner of E. Michigan and N.
Main by Thumb Bank & Trust,
East to the Post Office corner,
replacing that infrastructure.
We will be paving a final coat
from the corner of E. Michigan
and N. Main to the end of South
Frank Street all the work is
completed. Once again at the
completion of this project, we
will have funded the project and
it will not add any long term
debt to the Village.

We also have additional
sidewalk improvements
planned, and additional
upgrades to our Recreation Park
coming. Many people continue
to use the Walking Path even
through the winter, as our DPW
staff keep it cleared of snow.

If you have any suggestions
for Village improvement
projects, please feel free to
contact the Village Hall or
myself at any time.
Have a great rest of your winter.
Michael LePage
Village President


